From: Yu. Olivia, EMNRD

To: “Karrigan, Callie N. (MRO)"; Hernandez, Christina, EMNRD; Mann, Ryan
Cc: Heather Patterson

Subject: RE: Marathon Oil Company - Initial C141 - State AA No. 1

Date: Monday, November 5, 2018 11:53:00 AM

Attachments: 1RP5257_Initial C141.pdf

Ms. Karrigan:

Please be advised that
1. The initial portion of the C-141 form does not include calculations to determine the release volume. When was the tank battery
gauged and difference in depth of fluids observed?
2. Per 19.15.29.13 NMAC, regulations of corresponding agencies supersede NMOCD's.
3. Dated, geo-referenced photo documentation for verification that the initial response activities have been employed to contain
the release is requested.

The 1RP for this incident is

30-025-
5257 11/5/2018 A Marathon Oil | State AA #1 02605 21S-34E-35I 10/18/2018

Please remember to include this 1RP identifier to all communications. Delineate and remediate per regulation. Mind the timelines for
submittal of requisite information.

Please be advised that NMOCD recommends a completed site characterization/delineation report be reviewed or approved by
NMOCD BEFORE any significant remediation work towards closure.

Thanks,

Olivia Yu
Environmental Specialist
NMOCD, District |

Olivia.yu@state.nm.us
575-393-6161 x113

OCD approval does not relieve the operator of liability should their operations fail to adequately investigate and remediate
contamination that may pose a threat to ground water, surface water, human health or the environment. In addition, OCD approval
does not relieve the operator of responsibility for compliance with any other federal, state, local laws and/or regulations.

From: Karrigan, Callie N. (MRO) <cnkarrigan@marathonoil.com>

Sent: Friday, November 2, 2018 11:25 AM

To: Yu, Olivia, EMNRD <Olivia.Yu@state.nm.us>; Hernandez, Christina, EMNRD <Christina.Hernandez@state.nm.us>; Mann, Ryan
<rmann@slo.state.nm.us>

Cc: Heather Patterson <heather.patterson@soudermiller.com>

Subject: [EXT] Marathon Qil Company - Initial C141 - State AA No. 1

Good morning,
Please see the attached C141 for the incident detailed below.
Thank you,

Callie

From: Karrigan, Callie N. (MRO)

Sent: Friday, October 19, 2018 7:04 AM

To: Yu, Olivia, EMNRD <Qlivia.Yu@state.nm.us>; 'Hernandez, Christina, EMNRD' <Christina.Hernandez@state.nm.us>;
rmann@slo.state.nm.us; 'jim.griswold@state.nm.us' <jim.griswold@state.nm.us>

Cc: 'Heather Patterson' <heather rson rmiller.com>

Subject: Marathon Oil Company - 24 Hour Notification - State AA No. 1
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Good morning,

Marathon Oil is currently investigating a tank leak at the State AA No. 1 occurring on 10/18/18. The Site Operator reported staining
around one of the produced water tanks. Approximately 232 barrels of produced water was released, confirmed by the tank gauges.
The previous tank gauge was 7'7” and the tank gauge was reported at 10”. It is believed the release was due to a hole that developed
on the bottom of the tank. Souder Miller and Associates will be onsite early next week. The tank has been taken out of service and
there are no recoverable liquids.

A C141 will be submitted shortly.

Thank you,

Callie Karrigan

HES Professional — Environmental
Office: 575-297-0956

Cell: 405-202-1028



